RADIO COMMUNICATIONS
ANALYST: MIRANDA LESKINEN 

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$5,189,496
	
	$4,629,320
	
	14.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjustments
	
	$79,946
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	($25,184)
	
	$1,816,773
	
	(5.0) 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$5,245,000
	
	$6,447,000
	
	9.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	(0.5%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Customer fees



DESCRIPTION

Radio Communications Services (RCS) is a division of King County Information Technology (KCIT). RCS provides radio subscriber service, radio installation/deinstallation work for county agency vehicles, and is currently in work to establish the business model of providing the preventive maintenance service for internal and external radios that are on the new Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network (PSERN) network.[footnoteRef:1] Of note, since the PSERN went into operation in 2023, RCS no longer provides the infrastructure support services for the King County Emergency Communications System (KCERCS), which was replaced by PSERN. [1:  For context, in April 2015, voters in King County approved a nine-year property tax levy to fund a new emergency radio system (PSERN) that replaced and upgraded KCERCS, including equipment and infrastructure, as well as KCERCS subscriber end user radios. PSERN ownership, operation and maintenance is vested in the nonprofit PSERN Operator and governed by a Board of Directors.] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The RCS 2025 proposed budget is approximately $5.2 million with 9.0 FTEs. This is a 1% increase in appropriation authority from 2024, and a decrease of 5.0 FTEs.

[bookmark: _Hlk178667943]Notable changes in the proposed 2025 budget for RCS include eliminating the funding and FTE authority (approximately $2.3 million and 5.0 FTEs) for the KCERCS infrastructure support team, given the replacement of KCERCS by PSERN. As indicated by Executive staff, the 5.0 FTEs are moved to the PSERN Operator.

Additionally, the proposed budget would add approximately $2.6 million for PSERN network user fees and TLT support for Mobile Service, which is a new post-PSERN radio subscriber service that provides required annual preventative maintenance service to ensure the county agencies’ radios are in compliance with PSERN maintenance requirements.

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget.




